AH! QU'LL BEST BON. LE BON DIEU!

Notre Dame High School

Summer Newsletter

A Message From Our Head Teacher

Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome to our Summer Newsletter, an opportunity for our
staff and young people to share details of the innovative and
engaging programmes of work and activities which help make
Notre Dame such a successful school.

This has been another very busy and productive term at

Notre Dame High. As well as trips and competition entries,

the girls have been involved in a number of learning and

wider achievement activities, many of which are highlighted inside.

Wednesday 19 June 2019 was an historic date in our Notre Dame heritage — it marked 50 years
since our Foundress, Julie Billiart, was canonised, and as a member of this special “club”, we
enjoyed celebrating alongside the other ND schools from around the UK. Mr O’Neill and Ms
McQuillan travelled to Liverpool’s Metropolitan Cathedral with 12 students to participate in a
celebratory event, hosted by the City’s Archbishop, Malcolm McMahon. At the same time, | had
the pleasure of accompanying a group of 44 pupils and staff on a 5-day pilgrimage to Rome,
where we too celebrated with pupils from around the UK, at the Church of Sant’Alfonso.
Members of our school choir brought the event to life with their beautiful singing - more on this
inside.

Our staff and pupils very much enjoyed hosting our new Primary 7 pupils from around the City
as they enjoyed a fun-filled three day induction programme during May, which provided the
opportunity for the staff and | to get to know the girls better and meet again with yourselves as
parents. We are looking forward to getting to know you and your daughter better over the
coming years.

This last term saw the consultation on the future entry criteria to our school get underway.
Thank you to those pupils, parents and families who completed the online survey as well as
those who participated in the consultation evenings or met with representatives from Education
Scotland. The outcome will not be known until around October/November and | will keep you
posted on any further developments.

Today, we bid farewell to our amazing Janitor, Robert Dunn, as he embarks on his retirement.
He has made an outstanding contribution to our school over the last 20 years and the young
people and staff thank him for helping make Notre Dame such a special place.

I would like to thank you, our parents, for all your continued support. | wish you all a restful

summer holiday and look forward to another exciting year, but not yet!

With warmest wishes

Rosie Manrtin

Head Teacher

SUMMER 2019

Notre Dame High School
160 Observatory Road
Glasgow G12 9LN

Phone: 0141 582 0190
Fax: 0141 582 0191

Web: www.notredamehigh.glasgow.sch.uk

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 2019

Summer Holidays— School closes at 1pm
on Friday 28 June

School Returns— Wednesday 14 August

September Weekend — Friday 27
September & Monday 30 September

October — Friday 11 October (Inservice
DEW)]

Monday 14 October till Friday 18
October

November — Friday 29 November
(Inservice Day)

Christmas and New Year — School closes
at 2.30pm on Thursday 19 December

January- School returns on Monday 06
January.



GEV

TNVOLVEL D

A

)




ACTION FOR
CHILDREN




TWITTER

s

Keep up to date with everything that is
going on at Notre Dame High School by
following us on Twitter. We are
@NDHSGIlasgow.

Partnership working is an important aspect

of our success in Notre Dame High School.
As Parents you show a keen interest in your
child’s education by participating in many
events enabling us to work together to
ensure all children achieve their full
potential. The list is extensive but here are
a few examples.

Events such as:
Parents Evenings
Information and Options Evenings
Welcome Evenings
Award Ceremonies
Concerts
Workshops
Masses

Your view and involvement are essential
and very much appreciated. We have a
large and active Parents Council and if you
wish to make any contribution to their
work, please contact Mrs. Martin on

0141 582 0190

MUSIC

&

SQA Examinations

All pupils presented for performance in National 5, Higher and Advanced
Higher, performed their programme of music with great success, again,
this year. Thank you to all our amazingly talented instructors who inspire
and prepare pupils so well for exams. We are very proud of all our
musicians in the Senior Phase. Congratulations!

Orchestra / Vocal Group / Woodwind Ensemble

Well done to all the pupils who performed so well in this year’s Awards
Ceremonies. The orchestra is continuing to grow in numbers, and they
rehearse every Wednesday after school. | really appreciate their
commitment and enthusiasm to all the school events which they perform
at.

The Vocal Group, with Ms Thompson at the helm, have performed at
many whole school events including GRCH (City Café) and their
outstanding performances in Rome (June 2019).

Thank you to Mrs Kuypers for inspiring the growth of our Woodwind
Ensemble and well done to the pupils who continue to put themselves
forward for ‘Trinity’ school Music performance exams.

Fond Farewell : Music pupils going on to College/University- e

Congratulations to our S6 Music leavers; Eve Kitcher, Julia McDonald, Ellie
Forrester, Sarah Mcintyre, Mariama Bah and Laura Campbell.

Well done to you all!

Well done to all the pupils within the Expressive Arts Faculty. You are all
amazing!

Enjoy your summer everyone.

Mrs Millar
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P7 — S1 Transition (ICT)

Primary 7 pupils from Notre Dame Primary School and St
Ninian’s Primary School joined the Business & Computing
department for the Mini Games Jam, to promote programming
skills and team work.

Through out the year, Primary 7 pupils were invited to the
school to take part in ICT programming sessions.

4 teams of pupils were selected at the competition hosted at
Notre Dame High School, and these pupils then proceeded to
the final competition hosted at West College Scotland. Well

Done!

S1 Barclays ICT Girls Allowed

A group of S1 pupils attended a fantastic event hosted by Barclays bank. The event’s aim was to encourage girls to join
ICT & STEM based careers.

The event had three challenges that were to completed: Big Data Analysis, Code Breaking and a design task for
technology of the future. Our team was one of six Glasgow schools that attended, and different schools teams were

given prizes. Unfortunately we didn’t win, but our pupils still enjoyed the event.










SCIENCE

BAE Systems

Mrs Scrimgeour was once again invited to enter the BAE Systems Inter
School’s Engineering Challenge. This year we were invited to enter 2 teams
—the only school asked to do so!

This prestigious competition involved 2T1 and 2T3 pupils working with 4
Ambassadors from the company, Rachel Evans, Michael Mcgarahan,
Raymond Huynh and Nicola Scrimgeour — returning for a second year.

Over the 10 week period the ambassadors helped the girls to develop their
knowledge of ship design and their appreciation of the skills, materials
involved and the costing. At around week 3 the whole class was split into 5
teams and each team designed and constructed their own ship. The
winning designs were then chosen from each class to proceed to the next
stage of the competition.

The competition took place at Strathclyde University where the ships were
weighed and put under rigorous tests; Manoeuvrability, Speed, Cargo
transport, Sea keeping and Survivability.

On the following morning the team visited the City of Glasgow College
where they took part in a balloon construction competition and gave a
presentation of their ship. In the afternoon they had a tour of the BAE
Systems Scotstoun Yard.

Both teams achieved Gold Standard in their design build and test of a
model ship.

The 2T1 team comprised of Enfal Abdullah, Elaaf Abudafair, Anya MChristie
and Kira Odiozola

The 2T3 team comprising of Maude Clancy, Maddison Ford, Victoria Niven,
and Katie Ward. They were awarded a trophy for 2nd Place for their
excellent model.

Well done to all the pupils who took part for their achievements and on
being excellent ambassadors for Notre Dame!




SCIENCE

National 5 Health Sector

Ms MacMillan and her N5 Health Sector class spent a morning
alongside healthcare professionals at Glasgow’s Royal Infirmary.
The girls observed the procedures and events taking place in the
Orthopaedic Outpatient Department. Huge thanks to Duncan Watt
and Maria Boothroyd from the hospital for facilitating the trip.

Another big thank you to Siham Aoudj and Dawn Scrimgeour who
took time out to come and talk to the class about life as a midwife
and a pharmacy dispenser. They covered their paths into these
careers and details about the everyday challenges and delights of
their work.

Beatson Visit

Thanks to Mr Harte who escorted a group of prospective Advanced Higher Biologists to the Beatson Centre’s open
evening. Young people got to hear about the ground breaking research into cancer treatment at the centre as well as
trying out some of the equipment.

Salters Chemistry Festival

Miss Hutchison escorted a group of S1 learners to Glasgow University for the annual Salters festival. The young
people got to hone their Crime Scene Investigation skills as they searched for the perpetrator of the crime. The girls
had a brilliant time working in the university labs. The team was made up of Jia Rehan, Safa Abduafair, Maleeha
Mannabhil, Saadiya Rajwan.

New S3 STEM event

Mrs Scrimgeour and Ms MacMillan escorted 20 of the new S3 to an engineering challenge event at Glasgow
Caledonian University. The girls constructed Windmills and Bras (yes!) and got to hear how engineering is vital in so
many projects.




SCIENCE

Space School

Huge congratulations to Sabrina Merahi and Kamilia Mohammed who represented the school at Strathclyde
University’s Summer Space School. The girls had an amazing time working with scientists and astronauts from NASA.
Will either of them make it to Houston this year?

Outdoor Learning

It is our hope to take all of the new S2 over to Pollok Park in
September. We aim to work alongside the park rangers to
deliver learning around environmental sampling and some
survival skills — can’t wait!

Notre Dame Primary

A big thank you to the pupils of Primary four and five from Notre
Dame Primary School who visited us in late May. The pupils (and
us teachers) had a great time as they were introduced to a
science lab and did some basic chemistry, physics and biology.

Looking Forward

Good luck to 5 of our new S6 students who will be beginning their Nuffield placements during July. All the best to Ola
Katwan and Hala Akbar who will be working at Glasgow Univesity. Julia Kolasa and Kamilia Mohammed are off to
Edinburgh to work at the University and Mott McDonald Consultants. Finally, Maria Mutaal will be taking up her
placement at the University of the West of Scotland. They will be researching such things as: immune cells, the
periodic table, STEM and its impact on sustainable developments and World Values Survey Data. | expect 5 masters of
statistics to return to us in August!
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SOCIAL SUBIJECTS

Scottish Refugee Council and Glasgow Girls Presentation

On Wednesday 20th February 2019 Notre Dame High School hosted presentations from Amal Azzudin, Glasgow Girls
Campaigner and the Scottish Refugee Council. The event was organised by Miss McNulty, Zaina Bouazza and Brogan
Carberry (S6). The girls organised the event as part of their Next Steps from the Lessons from Auschwitz Project as they
wanted to encourage S5 and S6 pupils to reflect on what happens when individuals, families and communities are driven
from their homes because of persecution or the threat of genocide. They also wished to highlight the continuing
difficulties survivors face as they try to find and build new homes when the danger is over. To do this they invited Amal
Azzudin to school to tell her story of how she arrived in the UK as an asylum seeker in 2000.

Amal discussed her role in the Glasgow Girls campaign and her life arriving in Scotland as an asylum seeker with her
mother and Zaina her younger sister. She also discussed how she still works as a human rights activist and encouraged all
pupils in the audience to think of ways that they can challenge injustice in society and use their voice to stand up for those
who cannot be heard.

Esther from the Scottish Refugee Council also presented to our pupils to explain what they do to help refugees and
Asylum seekers in Scotland and how pupils and communities can become involved in helping new Scots.
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Geography Glasgow Tour & Riverside Museum Trip

On Wednesday 12 June the Social Subjects department
took S5 & S6 pupils to the Riverside Museum and a trip
on the Seaforce Clyde speedboats. Pupils went on the
speedboats in groups and the guide highlighted major
attractions along the river Clyde whilst explaining key
economic investments which have allowed for Glasgow
to grow, along with plans for future developments. Once
the pupils had finished their turn on the speedboat they
enjoyed exploring the many artefacts and the history of
the transport museum.



DEVELOPING YOUNG WORKFORCE

A busy DYW term with lots of girls out on exciting work placements
including; Vodafone, CMS Law and Viridor Recycling. Look out for
registration sessions for Workit coming during PSE next term.
Junior pupils had a number of engaging opportunities.

Ours S1 girls took part in a special “l can do Anything Event” for
International Women'’s day. This gave the girls a chance to learn about
various career roles and listen to inspirational talks from Women in
Business.

A group of S3’s took part in the operating theatre live event which
provided a practical, hands on and often bloody experience of what a
surgeon of the future may face on the operating table.

Around 20 S3 girls visited CMS Law for the Smart Law event. This event
gave our girls a chance to explore a career in law through a number of
engaging workshops. This gave them an opportunity to develop key
skills such as team work and problems solving.

Senior pupils had a number of exciting opportunities in computing,
medicine and science.

A group of girls attended an exciting event at JP Morgan which allowed
the girls to develop an App in competition with other schools in the
area.

The skills for work group also had the opportunity to visit the NHS open
day at Celtic park which show cased the wide variety of careers on offer
and gave them the chance to ask questions and take information away.
Lamisah Ramzan from our departing S6 was awarded the prestige title
of “Foundation Apprentice of the year” award at the city chambers.

Lamisah studied Creative and Digital media and beat off stiff
competition to impress her lecturers and employers.
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